
Irish Water's Statutory 

Response to

South Dublin Planning Authority

Planning Application No. SD22A/0081 AI

Date Lodged with Planning Authority: 31/08/2022

Development:

Location :

Relocation of the existing Clondalkin RFC grounds at Gordon Park to new lands at Kingswood Farm, Moneenalion 

Commons Lower Clondalkin and comprising of 4 new rugby playing pitches, including a high quality main 

competition pitch (with modern directional floodlighting comprising 18m high floodlighting columns either side) 

and a high quality Junior pitch both laid approximately level, and two back pitches as well as various grassed 

rugby training areas all laid on existing land cross fall levels; change of use of existing agricultural shed to 

accommodate new two storey changing facility and storage areas; a new two storey Clubhouse Pavilion with 

supporting facilities including dressing rooms, physio rooms, coffee dock, committee rooms, members bar and 

lounge, plantroom and toilets; all associated site development sustainability and infrastructure work including 

connection to existing public foul sewer, SUDs, sedum roof and PV roof panels; new landscaping throughout the 

site comprising trees, hedges and wild flower areas; new cycle track and pedestrian access and stairs off the 

R136, bicycle shelter, children's playground area, electrical car charging stations, vehicle parking and new vehicle 

entrance off the Old Country Roadway.

Kingswood Farm, Moneenalion Commons Lower, Clondalkin, Dublin 22



IW Recommendation: No Objection

IW Observations:

Yvonne Harris

23/09/2022

Signed on Behalf of Irish Water:

Date:

1  Water

1.1 Prior to the commencement of development the applicant or developer shall enter into a 

water   

   connection agreement(s) with Irish Water. 

 Reason: In the interest of public health and to ensure adequate water facilities.

2 Foul 

2.1 Prior to the commencement of development the applicant or developer shall enter into waste 

water   

   connection agreement(s) with Irish Water. 

Reason: In the interest of public health and to ensure adequate water facilities.




